AGENDA
Regular Meeting of the Council of the Village of Chase held in the
Council Chamber at the Village Office at 826 Okanagan Avenue
on Tuesday, May 24, 2016 at 4:00 p.m.

In order to respect the governance process, questions and comments on items
not covered under item 5 “Public Input on Current Agenda Items” will be taken as
part of item 9 “Opportunity for Public to Discuss Municipal Matters”.

CALL TO ORDER

ADOPTION OF AGENDA

Resolution:

“That the May 24, 2016 Village of Chase Regular Council meeting agenda be adopted
as presented.”

ADOPTION OF MINUTES Pages1-8
Resolutions:

“That the minutes of the May 10, 2016 regular meeting of Council be adopted as
presented.”

DELEGATIONS

4.1 Ron Betts and Matt Lepp of Treetop Flyers (Chase) in attendance to update Counicl
on plans for the 2016 tourist season

4.2 Brian Knipstrom, President, Shuswap Lake Security Service to propose providing
security patrols for the Village of Chase
Pages 9 - 16
4.3 Rosemary Derksen — Resident of Pine Street
Wishes to speak with Council regarding stop sign installation at Pine Street
and 5" Avenue

PUBLIC INPUT ON CURRENT AGENDA ITEMS
This opportunity is for members of the gallery to provide input on items on this Agenda

REPORTS
a) Mayor and Council Reports
e Mayor Berrigan signed a Proclamation for Access Awareness Day, June 4,
2016, Building Accessbility/Creating Community

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
7.1 Chase Citizens on Patrol — Thank You for Table at Trade Show Page 17
Letter dated May 9, 2016 from the Chairperson of COP

NEW BUSINESS

8.1 Big Horn Sheep — Safety on Trans-Canada Highway Pages 18 - 19
A letter from Mr. Andrew McLaren and a response from the
Ministry of Highways is attached




8.2

8.3

8.4

8.5

8.6

8.7
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Auditor General for Local Government — Drinking Water Auditees Page 20
News Release dated May 16, 2016
Resolution:

“That the May 16, 20167 News Release from the AGLG regarding Drinking Water
Auditees be received as information.”

Council Member Discretionary Grants-In-Aid — Proposal to Reinstate
Councillor Lepsoe has requested that this item be added to the agenda for discussion

Background

e Council members in past years had ‘discretionary’ grant in aid funds of $500
each on an annual basis. Council members who wished to allocate a portion or
all of their discretionary funds raised their wish at a Council meeting and then
the matter was voted on by all of Council in attendance

e Atits meeting of August 13, 2013, Council passed a resolution that beginning
in the 2014 budget year, ‘discretionary’ grant funds be incorporated into the
Village’s annual grant-in-aid budget

Handicapped Parking Space for Community Hall

Councillor Egely is requesting that Council consider directing Administration to
designate one handicapped parking space for the Community Hall on Willson Street
Resolution:

“That Council refer this matter to Administration for additional information and have
that information brought back to Council for further consideration.”

Sun Valley Housing Society — Thank You for Dust Control Page 21
Letter dated May 10, 2016 from the President of the Society

Access to Labour: Community Solutions — Workshop May 25, 2016 Pages 22 - 23
BC Ministry of Jobs, Tourism and Skills Training is facilitating a workshop on May 25,
2016 in Salmon Arm to create awareness and stimulate engagement on how
communiteis can access labour and satisfy human resource requirements.

A Council resolution is required to authorize costs for attendance by members of
Council to be paid for by the Village of Chase.

Chase Citizens on Patrol — Request for Waiver of Rental Fees Page 24
Every year a member of Citizens on Patrol books the Community Hall for the Coffee
Houses hosted by COP, which are fundraiser events. In 2015, a COP member
booked the 2016 Hall dates, and was informed by Village staff that if they wished to
have any or all of their costs for use of the hall waived they would have to request such
waiver from Council. Until now, no letter had been received — a letter is now provided
requesting partial or full waiving of their fees for the 2016 coffee houses.

The rate being charged for the COP Coffee Houses in 2016 (5 coffee houses) is
$412.50 + gst.

Current waivers granted YTD for rentals is $1,986.35 out of a total budget of $6,000



10.

11.

8.8

8.9

Regular Council Meeting Agenda
May 24, 2016
Page 3 of 3

Chase & District Museum & Archives — Request for Grant-in-Aid Page 25
Letter dated May 19, 2016 requesting assisting in funding shortfall for summer student
wages.

Grants-in-Aid Budget $20,000 in 2016. $5800 expended to date.

Provincial River Outlook as of May 19, 2016 Page 26
Report from the River Forecast Centre for Council’s information.

OPPORTUNITY FOR PUBLIC TO SPEAK ON MUNICIPAL MATTERS

RELEASE OF IN CAMERA ITEMS

None

IN CAMERA

“That Council recess to an In Camera meeting pursuant to Section 90 (2) of the
Community Charter, paragraph (b) regarding the consideration of matters between
the municipality and senior levels of government.”

12. ADJOURNMENT
Resolution:
“That the May 24, 2016 Village of Chase Regular Council meeting be adjourned.”



Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Council of the Village of Chase
held in the Council Chamber of the Village Office at 826 Okanagan Avenue
on Tuesday, May 10, 2016 at 4:00 p.m.

PRESENT: R. Berrigan
N. Egely FI NAL

D. Lepsoe
A. Maki
S. Scott

In Attendance: J. Heinrich, Chief Administrative Officer

L. Pederson, Director of Financial Services
T. Pretty, Deputy Corporate Officer

Public Gallery: 13
Press: 1
1. CALL TO ORDER
Mayor Berrigan called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.
2.  ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA
Moved by Councillor Scott
Seconded by Councillor Egely
“That the May 10, 2016 Village of Chase Regular Council Agenda be adopted as
amended.” CARRIED
#2016/05/10_001
3. ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES
Moved by Councillor Maki
Seconded by Councillor Egely
“That the minutes of the April 26, 2016 Regular meeting of Council be adopted as
presented.” CARRIED
#2016/05/10_002
Mayor Berrigan thanked the Chamber of Commerce for the excellent job they did on
hosting the Tradeshow May 7, 2016. The event was a huge success and very well
attended.
Moved by Councillor Maki
Seconded by Councillor Egely
“That Administration write a letter of thanks to the Village of Chase Chamber of
Commerce for their excellent work on the recent Tradeshow.” CARRIED
#2016/05/10_003
4. PUBLIC INPUT ON CURRENT AGENDA ITEMS

Len McLean — Items covered in the trial program for physician recruitment from Thompson
Regional Hospital District are 95% what Lynn Moyer put in place during the recent
recruitment in Chase with funding from the Village. Mayor Berrigan extended thanks to
Ms. Moyer and the recruitment committee.
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Graham Bell — Regarding Business Licences — he is of the opinion that if you are going to
be in business there is a need to realize there are associated costs. By some businesses
not paying for a Licence it places a burden on those businesses that do so no business
should be exempt. The majority of the fees go to the Chamber of Commerce who use
funds to try to attract other businesses to the area.

Graham Bell — Schedule B of Bylaw 816 — 2016 2016 fo 2020 Financial Plan states “The
Village will continue to increase the water utility rates until the revenues fully fund the costs
of providing the service” but there seems to be an existing surplus. The Director of
Financial Services explained that it is misleading when looking at the statements as that
line item is actually only close to breaking even. He also clarified that it is tracked
separately.

Bill MacPherson — Spoke in support of some planned improvements on the Hysop Road
Right-of-Way.

Kelly Esslinger — Does not understand why, after all these years, changes are being
discussed to the Hysop Road Right-of-Way (RoW) and isn’t certain what exactly changes
are being proposed.

» Mayor Berrigan — there have been issues regarding inappropriate usage of the
RoW which were brought to Council’s attention. Funds were budgeted to try and
clean up this area and make it convenient for smaller boats to be launched.

Kelly Esslinger — a picnic table is a good idea but spending money on items such
as parking, signage, no-posts is a waste.

Mayor Berrigan — this item was brought to Council’s attention so they are looking at
ways to enhance the Village’s property, just as they do in similar situations.

Kelly Esslinger — by putting these items in place there is the potential to invite more
trouble into the area.

Councillor Lepsoe — queried what Mr Esslinger thought about launching boats at
that spot.

Kelly Esslinger — has used that spot for launching both larger and smaller boats but
cautioned that larger boats can only be launched during the right seasons. There
have been problems in the past with people trying to launch larger boats at the
wrong time of year. As a taxpayer his opinion is that it should be left the way it is
with possibly a picnic table.

vV VvV V VvV V¥V

Jack Esner — Has used the Hysop Road access to launch boats a number of times and
notes you can only launch in Spring. The access is very useful for those mending docks
as they can float them to the access boat, bring wood to that point and mend on site.

Beverly Murphy — agrees that the Hysop Road is public and has no issue with
improvements being made. She recently paid to have a survey done on the area and
believes the survey done by the Village is not accurate.
» The CAO noted a legal survey was done, however, she will check with the
Supervisor of Public Works.

Dave Smith — it was clarified that there is no intent to install fencing in the area and access
to personal property will still be allowed to some extent.
» Councillor Lepsoe requested further explanation — the CAO noted the intent is not
to restrict those who already have access but to restrict public usage.
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Rus Berzins — commended the Village on the plan to improve the Hysop Road area and
has already seen the planting of one fruit tree. He hopes there will be a variety of fruit
trees planted. He also noted the neighbour on the other side of the RoW has taken the
initiative to put out bags and signage reminding people about picking up dog waste.

Kelly Esslinger — sounds like people like the RoW just the way it is but just would like to
see it cleaned up a bit.

REPORTS
a) Mayor and Council Reports

Mavyor Berrigan

April 28 — Thompson Nicola Regional District Board meeting

April 28 — Chamber of Commerce dinner

May 3 — Shuswap Watershed Council

May 9 — Tax Exemption, Water Rate and financial discussions workshop

Councillor Egely

April 28 — Chamber of Commerce dinner

April 29 — Tradeshow meeting with Councillor Maki and DCO

May 3 — Working with Councillor Maki on display boards for Tradeshow
May 5 — Thompson Nicola Regional District library for a Seniors tea
May 6 — Set up Tradeshow from 3:00 — 9:00 p.m.

May 7 — Shuswap Experience Tradeshow from 9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.
May 9 — Tax Exemption, Water Rate and financial discussions workshop

Councillor Lepsoe

April 27 — Music on the Lake meeting

April 28 — Shuswap Tourism meeting at Three Valley Gap

April 28 — Chief Ahtem school open house

April 28 — Chamber of Commerce dinner

May 3 — Adams River Salmon Society meeting

May 6 — dealt with Bylaw issue

May 6 — assisted with setting up for Tradeshow

May 6 — Victory in Europe ceremony at Legion

May 7 — Attended Tradeshow as Chair of Shuswap Tourism and occasionally
helping at the Village booth as well

May 9 - Tax Exemption, Water Rate and financial discussions workshop

Councillor Maki

April 27 - chaired Music On The Lake Committee Meeting which has now created a
7 member committee

April 28th - attended Shuswap Tourism Meeting at 3 Valley Gap with Councillor
Lepsoe

April 28th - attended Chamber Dinner Meeting with guest speaker Robyn Cyr - Ec
Dev Officer for CSRD and Shuswap Tourism

April 29 - Trade Show Meeting with Ms. Pretty and Councillor Egely

April 29 - chaired YAC meeting
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e April 30 - attended a dinner with our Chase Excellence Program Candidates,
Retiring Royalty, Visiting Royalty, Instructors and Chaperones

e May 2 - attended monthly Chamber of Commerce Meeting

e May 5 - attended a morning coffee/tea with a small group of seniors at the TNRD
Chase Library

¢ May 6 - attended Shuswap Experience Trade Show Open House
May 7 - attended the 1st Annual Shuswap Experience Trade Show

o May 9 - Tax Exemption, Water Rate and financial discussions workshop

Councillor Scott

e April 28 — Chamber of Commerce dinner

¢ May 6 — Candlelight Vigil at Legion

¢ May 9 - Tax Exemption, Water Rate and financial discussions workshop

b) Staff Reports

Director of Financial Services
Working on tax notices and the new utility rate structure

Fire Department

The CAO reported the Department has had one rescue call so far in May and
responded to a gas leak at the Community Hall and one emergency lift assist in April.
Training is ongoing with the expectation that all will be trained to exterior level in the
next few months.

Public Works

The CAO report Public Works has been very busy with grass cutting and ongoing
spring maintenance. Line painting has now been completed and stop signs have been
ordered. Hydrant flushing will take place next week. Phase 1 of the sewer lagoon
upgrade has now been completed.

Chief Administrative Officer

Working on small development and zoning changes. Has met with the Whitfield
developers and received their subdivision application for development of 72 lots for
modular homes.

Moved by Councillor Scott

Seconded by Councillor Egely

“That the reports by Mayor and Council of the Village of Chase be received for

information.” CARRIED
#2016/05/10_004

DELEGATIONS

Greg Witzky, Councill, Adams Lake Indian Band

Councillor Witzky noted he is the Natural Resources Officer with the Adams Lake Indian
Band (ALIB) with responsibility for a very large area (from Cranbrook to Williams Lake).
He presented Council with a letter of support from ALIB to work with the Village on the
Rocky Road Trail initiative. The intent is to identify new trail development along the
current lower switchback trails of Scatchard Mountain.
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7.  UNFINISHED BUSINESS

7.1

7.2

7.3

7.4

7.5

Shuswap Avenue Bridge Repairs

Moved by Councillor Maki

Seconded by Councillor Egely

“That the information regarding the Shuswap Avenue Bridge Repairs be

received as information.” CARRIED
#2016/05/10_005

Stop Signs on Pine Street

Moved by Councillor Scott

Seconded by Councillor Egely

“That resolution #2016/04/26_11 regarding installation of stope signs in both

directions at the corner of Pine Street and 4" Avenue until the end of

September be rescinded.” CARRIED
#2016/05/10_006

Moved by Councillor Maki

Seconded by Counicllor Egely

“That resolution #2015/11/10_009 regarding installation of stop signs at the

corner of Pine Street and 5" Avenue be reinstated.” CARRIED
#2016/05/10_007

For clarity, Resolution #2015/11/10_009 reads:

“That stop signs with “New” be installed on Pine Street in both directions at

the corner of Pine Street and 5" Avenue, that these signs be temporary

pending ongoing monitoring of speeds along Pine Street.”

Hysop Road Right-of-Way Improvements

Moved by Mayor Berrigan

Seconded by Councillor Maki

“That the matter regarding Hysop Road Right-of-Way improvements be
referred back to Administration for further research.”

CARRIED
#2016/05/10_008

Fire Department Reqgulations Bylaw Amendment — Training Level

Moved by Councillor Scott

Seconded by Councillor Egely

“That Bylaw No. 818-2016 which sets the minimum level of training for Chase

Volunteer Fire Department firefighters at Exterior Operations Level Firefighter

and permits Interior Operations level training if pre-approved budget be

adopted.” CARRIED
#2016/05/10_009

2016 Revenue Anticipation Bylaw

Moved by Councillor Egely

Seconded by Councillor Scott

“That Village of Chase Bylaw No. 815-2016 Revenue Anticipation Bylaw be

adopted.” CARRIED
#2016/05/10_010
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Property Tax Rates

Moved by Councillor Maki

Seconded by Councillor Egely

“That Village of Chase Bylaw No. 819-2016 to establish 2016 Property taxation

rates for Municipal, Regional District and Regional Hospital District purposes

be adopted.” CARRIED
#2016/05/10_011

Five Year Financial Plan Bylaw

Moved by Councillor Lepsoe

Seconded by Councillor Scott

“That Village of Chase 2016 — 2020 Five Year Financial Plan Bylaw No. 816-

2016 be adopted.” CARRIED
#2016/05/10_012

Correspondence from the Legion

Moved by Councillor Scott

Seconded by Councillor Egely

“That the correspondence from the Legion thanking Council for their recent

attendance at the Candlelight Vigil and for allowing the road closure during

that event be received for information.” CARRIED
#2016/05/10_013

Parcel Tax Bylaw

Moved by Councillor Lepsoe

Seconded by Councillor Maki

“That Resolution #2016/04/26_006 deferring the adoption of the Village of

Chase Water & Sewer Frontage Tax Repeal be rescinded.” CARRIED
#2016/05/10_014

Moved by Councillor Maki

Seconded by Councillor Egely

“That Village of Chase Bylaw 814-2016 Water and Sewer Frontage Tax Repeal

be adopted.” CARRIED
#2016/05/10_015

8. NEW BUSINESS

8.1

8.2

Kids Don’t Float Initiative
Moved by Councillor Scott
Seconded by Councillor Maki
“That the “Kids Don’t Float Initiative” idea be received for information.”
CARRIED
#2016/05/10_016

Thompson Regional Hospital District

Medical Professional Recruitment Fund Pilot Project

Moved by Councillor Maki

Seconded by Councillor Egely

“That the letter from the TRHD regarding medical professional recruitment

fund pilot project be forwarded to the local physician recruitment committee.”

CARRIED

#2016/05/10_017
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Local Government Conflict of Interest regulations

Moved by Councillor Scott

Seconded by Mayor Maki

“That the update regarding new regulations for local government officials

being able to serve on certain society or corporate boards, without risk of

disqualification based on financial conflict of interest be received as

information.” CARRIED
#2016/05/10_018

Chase Excellence Rovyalty Oath

Moved by Mayor Berrigan

Seconded by Councillor Lepsoe

“That Administration write a letter to Chase Excellence confirming their

attendance at the June 14, 2016 Council meeting where the Royalty Oath of

Office will be administered.” CARRIED
#2016/05/10_019

Business Licence requirements for Artists

Moved by Mayor Berrigan
Seconded by Councillor Scott
“That the matter regarding the requirement for Artists to hold a Business
Licence be referred back to Administration for consideration when the
Business Licence Bylaw is reviewed.” CARRIED
Councillor Lepsoe opposed
#2016/05/10_020

Speed Signs along Hillside

Moved by Mayor Berrigan

Seconded by Councillor Lepsoe

“That Public Works install 2 additional 30/km per hour signs along Hillside

Drive.” CARRIED
#2016/05/10_021

Indigenous Cultural Competency Training

Moved by Councillor Scott

Seconded by Councillor Egely

“That the memorandum regarding Indigenous Cultural Competency Training

being held in Kamloops June 17, 2016 be received for information.” CARRIED
#2016/05/10_022

Financial Donation for Fort McMurray

Moved by Councillor Egely

Seconded by Councillor Scott

“That the correspondence from UBCM regarding the City of Cranbrook’s

request that other municipalities donate to the recovery of Fort McMurray be

received for information.” UNANIMOUSLY DEFEATED
#2016/05/10_023
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Moved by Councillor Egely

Seconded by Councillor Maki

“That the Village of Chase office continues to accept donations towards the

recovery fund for Fort McMurray until July 8, 2016 and bring the matter back to

Council July 12, 2016 for further discussion.” CARRIED
#2016/05/10_024

8.9 Donation of Goods for residents of Fort McMurray
Moved by Councillor Maki
Seconded by Councillor Egely
“That fees and insurance for use of Room A of the Community Hall for 5 hours
on May 12, 2016 in order to accept donations for Fort McMurray be waived.”
CARRIED
#2016/05/10_025

8.10 CSS Commencement Ceremony
Mayor Berrigan will attend the 2016 CSS Commencement Ceremony May 27, 2016.

RELEASE OF PREVIOUS IN CAMERA ITEMS

That Administration advertise two more times to invite local trades to submit letters regarding
services they provide and that local tradespeople be given opportunities to quote on any
contract work required by the Village of Chase.

9.

IN CAMERA

Moved by Councillor Maki

Seconded by Councillor Egely

“That the notice of the Special In-Camera Meeting on Tuesday, May 10, 2016 of Village

of Chase Council be waived.” CARRIED
#2016/05/10_026

Moved by Councillor Maki

Seconded by Councillor Egely

“That Council recess to an In-Camera meeting pursuant to Section 90 (1) of the

Community Charter, paragraph (g) litigation or potential litigation affecting the

municipality.” CARRIED
#2016/05/10_027

10. ADJOURNMENT

Moved by Councillor Maki
Seconded by Councillor Egely
“That the May 10 26, 2016 Village of Chase Regular Council meeting be adjourned.”
CARRIED
#2016/05/10_028

Mayor Berrigan adjourned the meeting at 5:52 p.m.

R. Berrigan, Mayor J. Heinrich, CAO



SHUSWAP LAKE SECURITY SERVICE (SLSS) LIMITED

Proposal for the Village of Chase, “Business & Residential Security Patrols”

SLSS is in its second year of business and services the North Shore and the Village of Chase. We
have been primarily working on the North Shore and have expanded into the Village. We are
currently servicing several businesses there. There are approximately seventy businesses and
hundreds of homes that could benefit from this service.

This proposal is for the business areas, along with the residential homes within the Village. The
patrols will be completed on random nights, four nights a week, (weekends included) between
the hours of 6:00 PM and 6:00 AM. A well marked security vehicle and uniformed guards will
perform these patrols. The guards will be looking for any suspicious activity or damage.

The funding for these patrols will be negotiated with the Village of Chase and the Chase
Chamber of Commerce could solicit the businesses for additional funding. SLSS will work
together and take direction from the Village, local RCMP and the “Citizens On Patrol” (COP). |
have already made a presentation to the COP group. One of my guards has completed one
patrol and covered the entire Village in two hours. This is going at a speed where proper
observations can be made. Two patrols would take approximately four hours. I've attached a
proposed schedule for 01 June 2016 to 31 December 2016 . This is at 4 patrols per week. It
covers all the weekends and holidays including Halloween. The rate for each patrol is $30.00

per hour and breaks down as follows:

1. 7 months or 123 nights x 2 hours per night = 246 hours x $30.00 per hour = $7380.00

2. 7 months or 123 nights x 4 hours per night = 492 hours x $30.00 per hour = §14,766.00
Deterrencé is the key to keeping the criminals from thinking they own the night. The citizens of
Chase are fed up with the recent “crime wave”, as reported in the last town hall meeting. This

proposal would give the Village of Chase another means to deter the criminals praying on the
hard earned property and give the citizens peace of mind to enjoy their community.

Brian N Knipstrom CD, PI, SS
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Chase Citizens on Patrol
Box 1756,
Chase, BC VOE 1MO0

May 9, 2016

Village of Chase
826 Okanagan Ave,
Chase, BC VOE 1MO0

Honorable Mayor — Village Council

We would like to thank you for the table — space at the recent Chase Trade
Show of May 7%, 2016 held at the Art Holding Memorial Arena It was a
fabulous event, lots of different booths and a great mix of what is available in
and around our area.

Your committee and volunteers did a great job.

Thank you again from Chase Citizens on Patrol.

Singerely yours,
FANNIY R,

Rolly Mockford
Chairperson
Citizens on Patrol
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March 19, 2016

The Village of Chase,
Chase, B.C. VOE 1M0

Attn: Mayor and Council

Dear Sirs:
Last week on a visit to Sorrento, I turned onto the Trans-Canada Highway at the

east end of Chase, and encountered a bighorn sheep trotting eastbound on the
Highway approaching the brow of the hill. With nowhere to pull over, I have no
idea what happened when it encountered the oncoming traffic.

The Highways Minister, Todd Stone, is in the process of approving the design of
the upgrades to the Trans-Canada Highway through Chase. Assuming he will need
input from the Village, can you please suggest to the Minister that provision be
made to fence off the south side of the Highway through Chase? There is a large
herd of Bighorn Sheep on Scatchard Mountain to the south, who seem determined
to wander on to the Trans Canada Highway in Chase. I have seen at least twenty
grazing in the Catholic churchyard by the Shuswap Avenue access to the Highway,
and I feel that keeping them on their own side of the Highway would be safer for
both them and motorists alike.

With the upgrade costs running between $10-$20 million per kilometer I am sure
that a small extra sum to include a fence on the new Highway upgrade to prevent
them gaining access to this very busy stretch of road would be in order.

e \‘1‘}

Yours sincerely, /

P

P
Andréw McLaren
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April 15, 2016

Mr. Andrew MclLaren
Box 1571
Chase, BC VOE 1MO

Dear Mr. Mclaren:

Thank you for your letter dated March 15, 2016 regarding the possible placement of highway fencing to protect
bighorn sheep near Chase.

Safety is my ministry’s highest priority, and | can assure you that our planning will consider the safety needs of both
travellers as well as wildlife as we work to mitigate the impact of our infrastructure on the environment. The
activities and movements of wildlife along the highway corridor are important to be aware of as we begin to develop
improvement plans for this section of the Trans-Canada Highway.

The Ministry has installed warning signs in the area cautioning drivers to watch for bighorn sheep coming off the road
faces near the highway.

I have passed your letter to the ministry’s project team for their attention as they develop these improvement plans.
In the meantime, if you have any other questions or concerns about the project plans in this area, please feel free to
contact the Project Manager, Ken Aura. He can be reached by email at ken.aura@gov.bc.ca or by telephone at 250-
828-4254. '

Thank you for bringing your concerns to my attention.

Hon. Todd G. Stone, MLA

Kamloops — South Thompson

Minister of Transportation & Infrastructure and
Deputy House Leader
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NEWS RELEASE

May 16, 2016
AGLG ANNOUNCES DRINKING WATER AUDITEES

SURREY — The City of Kelowna and the Regional District of Okanagan-Similkameen will be audited by
British Columbia’s office of the Auditor General for Local Government (AGLG) on the topic “Local
Government’s Role in Ensuring Clean Drinking Water,” AGLG Gordon Ruth announced today.

“The residents of every B.C. community have a strong interest in making sure they have access to safe,
good-quality drinking water,” said Ruth. “These performance audits will look at what local governments
are doing to help make sure clean drinking water is available to their communities.”

AGLG staff has begun the planning phase of the audits, which includes developing audit objectives and
determining the scope and criteria for the audit.

The two selected auditees were among three local governments announced in 2014 by the previous
AGLG to participate in audits on this topic. The previous list of auditees also included the Township of

Spallumcheen.

“As part of our assessment of the office following my appointment, we reviewed the local governments
previously selected for these audits,” said Ruth. “We considered factors such as geographical location,
drinking water sources and systems and other community characteristics. I concluded that we will begin
with performance audits of one municipality and one regional district and consider whether to add other
local governments on this audit topic at a later time.”

AGLG staff is also conducting audits of four other local governments on the topic “Managing the
Inherent Risks of Limited Human Resources within Small Local Governments.” Auditees on that topic
include the City of Fernie, City of Nelson, District of Port Edward and District of Squamish.

The AGLG’s Annual Service Plan describes the performance audit planning process in detail. To date, the
office has released a total of 21 reports, including 17 performance audit reports and four AGLG
Perspectives booklets. These reports and the office’s Annual Service Plan are available on the AGLG

website (www.aglg.ca).

-end -



#49 - 317 Shepherd Road, Chase, BC VOE 1MO -
Ph/Fx (250) 679-8059 v ,ggg E f’ \éf::] ?
¢ se

MAY 12 2016

Qriginal
File  __

Copy
Agenda

Mayor and Council Members
Village of Chase

Chase , BC

May 10, 2016

On behalf of the members of Sun Valley Estates, I would like to extend a sincere thank
you for the application of dust suppressant to the parking lot adjacent to Sun Valley. It
has improved the air quality substantially. Many members have expressed their
appreciation for now being able to enjoy sitting outside in their back yard gardens and
using their barbecues.

John Froese, President
Sun Valley Housing Society.



Joni Heinrich

From: Robyn Cyr <rcyr@csrd.be.ca>

Sent: Wednesday, May 11, 2016 11:54 AM

To: Robyn Cyr

Subject: re: Access to Labour Community Solutions Workshop

Attachments: Access to Labour_Community Solutions_Agenda_May 25 _2016.pdf; ATT00001.htm

My apologies as I didn't include this information in my last email.
Thanks Robyn

Good Morning,

The BC Ministry of Jobs, Tourism and Skills Training is facilitating comprehensive information sessions fo
create awareness and stimulate engagement on how communities can access labour and satisfy human resource
requirements.

The Access to Labour: Community Solutionssession will take place on May 25, 2016 startingat 8:00am in the
Prestige Harbour Front Resort & Convention Center, Salmon Arm, BCwith Greg Kyllo, MLA for the
Shuswap and Parliamentary Secretary for the BC Jobs Plan.

The session will feature representatives from both the federal and provincial governments to discuss topics such
as the BC Labour Market Outlook, Skills for Jobs Blueprint, federal and provincial employment programming,
WorkBC Centers and other education/training supports.

The main objectives of the sessions are (0.

1. Share information and engage in conversations about labour supply and demand (e.g. BC Labour
Market Outlook, The BC Jobs Plan)

2. Inform provincial and federal governments of key community labour force issues and human resource
requirements in order to support the work of the ongoing implementation of the government initiatives
and programming (e.g. Canada/BC Job Fund, WorkBC Centers, LMP, federal employment programs);

3. Provide community employers, industry, and federal and provincial government representatives with the
opportunity to ask and respond to questions related to labour supply/demand and access to skilled

labour;
4. Highlight one of the key sectors in the area to discuss current issues and future opportunities.

As a community/business leader, you have been identified to participate in this session and we would appreciate
vou sending this invilation fo your colleagues and other community members who could lend iheir voice to

these important community labour issues. Space is limited but we want to reach out and hear from as many
communily members as possible to fully understand your labour requirements.

To register for this free event, please email the following informationAccesstoLabour(@gov.bc.ca to confirm
your attendance.

First Name:
Last Name:
Company:
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Access to Labour Communlty Solutlons
The Prestige Harbour Front Resort & Convention Center
(Rm—Seymour Salon—251 Harbourfront Drive NE, Salmon Arm, BC )

May 25, 2016
Time Topic Lead

8:00am Registration and Networking

8:20am Welcome to Traditional Territory Chief Judy Wilson, Neskonlith Band
8:30am Introduction Greg Kyllo, MLA for Shuswap & Parliamentary
Secretary for the BC Jobs Plan
8:40am BC Labour Market & Access to Labour: Sector Solutions  Rishi Sharma, Director of Corporate Initiatives
Overview & Stakeholder Relations , Ministry of Jobs,
Tourism and Skills Training
9:00am Overview of the Shuswap Labour Market & Richard Toperczer, Regional Manager, Eco-
Current Community Programming nomic Development Division, Ministry of Jobs,
Tourism and Skills Training
9:15am Ministry of Social Development & Social Innovation, Brent Moffat, Work BC Employment Service
Programs and Regional WorkBC Center Services Centre, Salmon Arm/Sicamous, WCG

Dawn Zander, Team and Contract Lead, Em-
ployment and Labour Market Services Division,
Ministry of Social Development & Social Inno-

vation
9:30am Ministry of Jobs, Tourism and Skills Training, Employer Rishi Sharma, Ministry of Jobs, Tourism and
Supports - Canada/BC Joh Fund, WorkBC Website Skills Training
9:45am Employment and Social Development Canada, Federal Lisa McHaffie, Program Delivery Manager,
Employment Programming Employment and Social Development
Youth Employment Strategy, Opportunities Fund, Abo- Canada ,Service Canada, Government of
riginal Program Delivery Canada

10:00am  Break

10:15am  Open Discussion on Labour Market Issues facing Shus-  All Attendees with Panel Discussion,

wap Employers Facilitated by Richard Toperczer
11:20am  Closing Remarks and Adjourn Greg Kyllo, Parliamentary Secretary
11:30am  Sector Highlight—Manufacturing in the Shuswap Business to Business conversation with Mike

Mueller, Vice President, Aerospace Industries
Association of Canada — Pacific and the Marine
Industry (TBD)
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May 13, 2016

Village of Chase
826 Okanagan Ave.,
Chase, BC VOE 1M0

Honorable Mayor — Village Council

We have received an invoice in regards to the Chase Community Hall rental
for the COP Coffee house evenings, the second Friday of the month.

We hereby respectfully request forgiveness for all or a portion of the fee for
this non profit organizational event.

I am sorry to say that the information given to a member ( Ella Duhane) in
January 2016, requesting a letter to waiver this charge was either not received
or at least forwarded to me. And I now understand that no letter has been
sent to Mayor and Council since 2014. My apology in this matter .

Thanking you for your consideration , we remain

Sincerely yours

.

oLty 17IOCK ForD

R PER «50;”/ Lroc
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May 19 2016

Dear Chase Council,

We, the board of the Chase Museum are informed that your organisation may be willing to donate
funds to help Chase Youth.

Every Summer the Museum employs a Curatorial Assistant. This position is funded by by Canada
Summer Jobs and the position is most suitable to University students as it runs for 16 weeks from
May to the end of August.

Most years we get the full 16 weeks applied for but this year the Government has not approved
any student positions for more than 10 weeks. While this amount would cover a high school
student sufficiently it unfortunately leaves a University student unemployed by the middle of July
and falling short of the necessary funds for next year’s education.

We are asking for your help in funding our student for the 4 week shortfall in Katlynns case. We

are fundraising the amount of $1872. of which the Legion and the Ladies Auxiliary have already

donated $500.
Any excess we are able to raise will be used to hire a student for the last 2 weeks of the summer

which would come to an additional $936.

Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Warm regards,
tk“ QQ cmou e

Anne Lamoureux
President



Joni Heinrich

To: TRAN EMBC CTL Admin TRAN:EX
Subject: RE: Provincial River QOutlook - May 19 216 3:30PM

Provincial River Outlook
Issued: May 19 2016 3:30PM

Weather over the past week has continued to be unsettled. Yesterday a cold upper low crossed into the
province bringing cooler temperatures and 10 to 30 mm of rain in the Peace and Upper Fraser basins. River
levels have fluctuated over the past week due to continued snow melt driven by warm temperatures last
weekend and rainfall this week.

The province’s snow pack continues to melt at an accelerated rate, with mid-May conditions being more
typical of snow pack that is normally observed in mid-June.

Weather over this weekend is expected to be relatively dry for most of the province, with potential for
showers in the south east and central interior. Temperatures will be seasonal and will warm up late in the
weekend in the north. A continued cycle of unsettled conditions is forecast through next week.

River levels are expected to increase today and Friday in the southern interior, Kootenay and Peace regions.
Elsewhere, flows are forecast to continue to gradually subside through the weekend and early next week.
There is minimal flood risk at this time.

Freshet information, including current streamflow conditions and hydrologic model output is available on the
River Forecast Centre website.

The River Forecast Centre continues to monitor conditions and will provide updates as conditions warrant. The
next Provincial River Outlook will be issued on Thursday May 26", unless conditions change significantly. The
next Snow Bulletin will be issued on Tuesday, May 24",

Please note that the information provided in the commentary is interpreted based on various information sources with inherent uncertainty,
inaccuracy, and errors. The information should be treated as generalizations, and is subject to change. Users of this information do so at
their own risk, and must accept all responsibility for its use and interpretation



